REGISTER OF DEEDS
COVID—19 CLOSURE

With the closing of many Kenosha County Buildings due to the spread of the novel coronavirus, the office of
Register of Deeds will remain closed to the public as well. The Kenosha County Website’s main page has a
link with updates regarding Covid-19. https://www.kenoshacounty.org/AlertCenter.aspx

Real Estate Records:

While the office is closed to the public, we will continue to process documents submitted either
electronically or through the mail. Kenosha county has scanned all of its Real Estate Records with the excep-
tion of a drawer of resolutions. We are fully indexed 40 years, and all of our indexes are available through
Landshark to search. Once the document number, and/or volume and page is found it can be obtained
through Landshark. As far as the resolutions go, if one is needed simply email my deputy Jennifer Mack
(Jennifer.Mack@kenoshacounty.org) and we will scan the document in to make it available on Landshark.

Vital Records:

Applications for copies of vital records will be processed through the mail, and are available online through
VitalCheck our online vital records application service. Here is a link with more information regarding
ordering vital records from the register of deeds office.
https://www.kenoshacounty.org/547/Vital-Records

The office of Register of Deeds is concerned not only for the health and safety of our office personnel, but for
the entire community. These are unprecedented times and we ask for everyone’s patience and understand-
ing as we all navigate our way through this outbreak.

Please call the office at 262-653-2444 with any questions or concerns

Kind regards,

JoEllyn Storz, Register of Deeds




